FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am requesting the following information - 

Registration number:
Make:
Model:

of all vehicles licensed as a Taxi, Hackney Carriage or for Private Hire between 1st August 2024 and 30th November 2024 within your Council.

The Council notes that you have submitted numerous requests for the registration numbers of all taxis registered in the City.  We, as a Council, have repeatedly advised you that this information is exempt from release, however, you have continued to submit the same request.  

The Council may in future wish to consider applying the section 14 exemption (Repeated/Vexatious) to any future requests that are deemed to meet any of these criteria. As per the Information Commissioner’s Office guidance on this matter, the Council is asking you to consider the burden these type of requests place on the Council before submitting similar requests, as it has limited resources

Please see the attached spreadsheet.

Registration Numbers are withheld as the Council considers that exemption in Section 40(2) (personal data) applies.

Personal data relating to third parties (i.e., a party other than the person requesting the information) is not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate and explicit purposes. 

The Council also considers that exemption contained at Section 31 of the Act (Law Enforcement) applies.  Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime were such information disclosed to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the Act must be viewed). 

The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime and on this occasion no disclosure of Registration and Licence numbers will be made.

This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
